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Here’s a behind-the-scenes glimpse of a future 

public outdoor area which will provide a welcoming 

greenspace for visitors, patients and staff to the 

hospital. 

Stay tuned for opening details in the new year! 

New covered walkway complete! 

A new covered walkway has recently opened to the public connecting the new car park to hospital 
Entrance J, providing easy access for staff and visitors. The walkway also extends to the pedestrian 
footpath along Burnside Drive, providing one travel path to and from Warwick Farm station.  

Construction underway for a 

new public outdoor area 

The project team have been Mo’ing it 

up in the LHAP office in support of 

MOVEMBER, helping to raise 

awareness of men’s health. 

We’ve had a few 

Mo-ments! 
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Spot the difference!  

Demolition works in progress 

Here’s three sustainable fun facts you should 
know about the demolition of the former P2 car 
park. 

♻Approximately 97% of the car park will be 

recycled and repurposed to create new products for 
use on farms for pig pens or chicken coops. 

♻The concrete pulverizers used to demolish the 

structure have a crushing force of 50 tonne, which is 
equivalent to the bite strength of 25 crocodiles. 

♻ At the recycling centre, the concrete waste will 

be crushed, screened, and cleaned where it will be 
distributed for various uses 
such as drains, pavements, 
road bases and concrete 
mulch.  

Take a look inside the current demolition zone 

of the former P2 car park. 

  The former P2 car park will develop into ground level public parking and will 
become an additional entrance point into the new P2 multi-storey car park.  

Since construction began in 2019, there have been significant changes to the hospital campus including 
demolished buildings, road changes, a new car park and currently a new hospital building in construction.  

As the hospital continues to grow and develop, we’d love to hear what your favourite memories are 
to feature in our next edition!  

Be sure to email us with a photo (if possible) at SWSLHD-LHAP@health.nsw.gov.au   

SEPTEMBER 2019 OCTOBER 2022 
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Happy Holidays 

From the Liverpool Redevelopment 

Team to you, we wish everyone a safe 

and happy break over the holidays and a 

wonderful year ahead.  

What a year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEB 2022 

New car park 

reaches full height 

MAR 2022 

Sod turn on LHAP 

Main Works site 

MAY 2022 

Name the crane 

competition  

AUG 2022 

Main works crane 

arrives 

JUL 2022 

Largest NSW Health 

artwork complete 

SEP 2022 

LHAP first 

concrete slab 

APR 2022 

Car park façade 

artwork revealed  

SEP 2022 

New car park opens 

to the public 

2022 has been a big year for the Liverpool Health 

and Academic project team.  

Despite some La Niña hurdles, we’ve seen great 

progress on the first stage of the redevelopment 

project during the past 12 months – from the initial 

sod turn to the pouring of the first concrete slab, 

community and staff can now see the building grow 

and take shape over the hoarding wall. 

We also said goodbye to our first tower crane, 

Celsus, that helped build the new seven-storey car 

park and welcomed, Binyang, our 52-metre tower 

crane helping to construct the first hospital building.  

The project team will continue to engage with 

community groups and key stakeholders in 2023!  

You can book a presentation to learn more about 

the exciting project by emailing:  

SWSLHD-LHAP@health.nsw.gov.au  

Check out some of our 2022 

milestones 

NOV 2022 

New covered 

walkway opens 

Follow the action in 2023 

Find us @liverpoolredevelopment for all the  

behind-the-scenes of building a new hospital. 

You can also visit our project website or like 

and follow @LiverpoolHospital on Facebook.  
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